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Provincial Funding Shortfall  

of Human and Health Programs and Services 
 

On April 24, 2025 Regional Council made the following decision:  

1. The Regional Chairman and all nine mayors, send a joint letter to the Premier of 

Ontario and the Ministers of Municipal Affairs and Housing, Long-Term Care, and 

Health, and York Region MPPs requesting a meeting to: 

a. Discuss the $77 million shortfall in health and human services funding 

arrangements for mandated health and human services, taking into account 

population growth, socio-economic shifts and increased costs, and establish 

permanent sustainable provincial funding solutions to ensure York Region 

receives the funding needed to deliver these important programs. 

b. Request the Province to improve the funding arrangements for mandated 

human and health services to reduce the burden on property taxpayers. 

2. York Region staff work with community partners, Association of Municipalities of Ontario 

and other public sector organizations to advocate to provincial counterparts for 

sustainable funding to ensure services delivered by municipalities can meet growing and 

changing community needs. 

3. The Regional Clerk circulate the report, to local municipalities, local hospitals, Human 

Services Planning Board, Newcomer Inclusion Table, Association of Municipalities of 

Ontario, Ontario Municipal Social Services Association, United Way Greater Toronto, 

AdvantAge Ontario, Ontario Long-Term Care Association, Ontario Association of 

Paramedic Chiefs, Association of Public Health Business Administrators, Ontario Alliance 

to End Homelessness, Ontario Health Teams in York Region and local Members of 

Provincial Parliament requesting they join in the Region’s advocacy efforts. 
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